
Diary dates
July

2	 St Mary’s Holy Dusters, 	
	 Maple, 10am

11	 Old House At Home 1 Year 	
	 Anniversary, 17.30pm to 	
	 11pm

12	 Up Nately Coffee Morning, 	
	 Beavers, 10-12

14	 Jubilee Choir, Music for 	
	 a 	Summer Evening, All 	
	 Saints Odiham, 7pm

17	 Maple & Up Nately Parish 	
	 Council Meeting, Village 	
	 Hall, 8pm

18	 Greywell Cafe, Village Hall, 	
	 10.30am-11.30am

25	 Maple Tea Party, Jasmine 	
	 Cottage, 3.30pm
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Basingstoke & Deane Changes to Bin Collections

Together with our contractor Serco we are making some changes to 
waste, recycling and garden waste collections in the borough.
From the week beginning Monday 22 July 2019, over half of the 
borough’s households will see a change to the day, recycling week or the 
time their bin is collected. Most of our garden waste customers will also 
see a change.
These changes are necessary to ensure the smooth running of the service 
both now and in the future. They will reduce the distances bin trucks 
are travelling, revise the routes to incorporate new homes in the area 
and simplify collections for some residents so their glass and recycling 
is collected  on the same day.
Most importantly, you will still receive a weekly waste collection and 
a fortnightly recycling collection. 

Leaflets will be sent to all 
households during the first two 
weeks of July. These will contain 
details of your collection day, your 
new timetable and any additional 
information that may be relevant 
to your household.
Information will also be available 
from 1st July at www.basingstoke.
gov.uk/bin-changes

New bin collection dates will start 
from Monday 22 July.
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Mapledurwell  
& Up Nately

Up Nately 
Coffee Mornings
Our next coffee 
meeting will be at 
Beavers, 12th July, 10-
12. Call Jane for more information 
763649. Everyone is welcome, we 
usually have plenty to laugh about, 
do join us! 

We have been invited to The Laurels 
on 9th August.

Mapledurwell Tea Party
Our July tea party will be held on 
Thursday 25th July, at 3.30pm.   Jane 
and Martin Carfrae will be hosting 
it at Jasmine Cottage, Tunworth 
Road, and you are all most welcome.   
Please give Jane a ring on 470.340 if 
you would like to join them.

Mapledurwell Regatta 
Will be held at 3pm on Sunday 1st 
September

MAPLEDURWELL & UP NATELY VILLAGE HALL
 

HIRE THE VILLAGE HALL 
Contact Caretaker Jayne Norman on 474432   

or check out the website at www.mapledurwellvillagehall.com

Mapledurwell & Up Nately Parish Council News
Parish Planning applications
19/01351/FUL (Validated 29th May) The Gamekeepers, Tunworth Road, 
Mapledurwell. Erection of 2 x three-bed semi-detached cottages and associated 
carport/garage. Formation of replacement car park to serve public house. 
Consultation open until 24th July.

18/03675/FUL (pending, validated 24 January) Parrotts, Greywell Road, 
Mapledurwell. Change of use and extension of agricultural building to form one 
2-bedroomed dwelling. To be decided by Development Control Committee, date 
tba.

Parish Council vacancies
Lorna Cuthill has decided to resign as of the 30th June so a vacancy for a Parish 
Councillor may be advertised. She  is prepared to help until a new Councillor is 
settled in. Matt Heywood also feels that it is not the time for him to be on the Parish 
Council due to other commitments.

Mapledurwell & Up Nately Parish Council is therefore seeking two new Councillors, 
ideally to represent Mapledurwell.

To apply or for more information please contact the Clerk (clerk.
mapledurwellupnately@parish.hants.gov.uk) or any members of the Parish Council.

Next Parish Council meeting
Wednesday 17th July 2019, 8pm Village Hall committee room. Everyone is most 
welcome to attend.

St Mary’s church  
‘Holy Dusters’ 

Cleaning for this month will 
be on

Tuesday 2nd July @ 10am

Thank you in advance for 
your support 

Suzie 0750 448 2838

All types of CArpentry
And joinery work

free estimAtes, prompt professionAl
AdviCe & reliAble serviCe

evenings 01256 762 094
mobile  07900 691 605 

email  Kevin@hookcarpentry.co.uk 
Checkatrade�membership�number�230871

advertisement

POLICE UPDATE
Dear Residents
I am pleased to report no crimes of note for the parishes of my 
area within this magazine, I am obviously aware of the recent dog 
related incident in Newnham which is being investigated. In nearby

Lychpit and Old Basing there is still reports received of vehicles being 
broken into including vans for tools, seven over a thirty day period 
In nearby areas we have experienced some further opportunist thefts from 
gardens within the recent weeks, overnight of May 15th and 16th a large 
metal ornate post box was stolen from a house alongside the A339 at Herriard, 
the same night also in Herriard a staddle stone top (top of the mushroom 
stones) was stolen from a garden in Upton Grey a metal garden sundial 
was stolen from a garden along the Upton Grey Road towards Greywell.
I continue to urge residents to please keep sheds and vehicles secure, record 
/ photograph expensive tools and machinery and etch or mark postcodes on 
expensive items. 
Many thanks as always
Andrew Reid, Local Constable, 01256 389 050  Mob 07768 776 844  andrew.reid@
hampshire.pnn.police.uk

The Villager July 2019 Issue.indd   2 25/06/2019   22:52:35



Newnham & 
Nately Scures

Newnham & Nately Scures Parish Council News
Parish Planning applications
16/03282/RET (Validated 15 Sep 2016) Manor Farm, Blackstocks Lane, Nately Scures. ‘Change of use from solely 
agricultural to mixed agricultural use to include the diversification of farm open days for no more than 100 days in 
a year with ancillary tea room and associated car parking.’ Consultation on new description only. To be decided by 
Development Control Committee, date tba.
19/01453/HSE  (Validated 29 May) Oakfield House, Scures Hill, Nately Scures. Erection of garage with storage over 
following demolition of existing.
19/01431/FUL (Validated 28 May) Newnham Village Hall, Newnham Road Newnham. Erection of single storey rear 
extension to provide storage for equipment.
T/00152/19/TPO (Refused 19 June, Validated 1 Apr) Middlewood, 7 The Baredown, Nately Scures. Horse Chestnut – 
fell.
T/00218/19/TCA (Granted 19 June) Linden, Newnham Road, Newnham. Ornamental Cherry –  fell.
19/01141/HSE (Granted 17 June) Bridleway, Tylney Lane, Newnham. Demolition of existing garage and erection of 
single storey side extension to house and extension of driveway to provide additional parking.
19/01027/HSE (Validated 11 Apr) 1 Crown Cottages, Crown Lane, Newnham. Erection of two storey side and single 
storey rear extensions following demolition of existing single storey extensions. Erection of front porch and detached 
garage.
Next Parish Council meeting
July tba.
New Old House at Home
Hard to believe that just over a year ago we had no pub. Thanks to Donna and Chris for being the best tenants.

Newnham Clubroom is for hire 
For hire from £15 per hour inclusive. Tables and 

chairs may be borrowed for use at your own 
venue for £3 and 50p per day respectively, hirer 
collects. Visit newnhamclubroom.org.uk or call 

07435 782 122.

Old House at Home
First Year Anniversary

Thursday, 11 July 2019 from 17.30pm - 11pm

We are putting on a buffet to thank you all for your amazing support over the last year. Please let us know if 
you will be coming so we can prepare enough food, when it's gone, it's gone. So looking forward to seeing 

you all to celebrate our first year anniversary.
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Kidzone 

 

Howdy partners! 

So, why might I be talking cowboy this month? 
Well, when I looked up what a cowboy’s job was, 
the internet told me that his prime role was to stay 
around the herd, keeping an eye open for any cattle, 
especially the weak or the young, which had gone 
astray from the rest and bringing them home safely. That might mean 
travelling miles out of his way, fighting off would-be predators, gently 
disentangling a young animal from the bush or even picking it up, 

placing it on his horse and carrying it back to where 
it belongs. He also leads the herd – but often not from 
the front, but the back, so he can guide the weakest 
ones and make sure no one is left behind… I wonder 
if that reminds you of a story in the Bible? Jesus talks 
about being the good shepherd, who always looks 
after his sheep. He guides us and shows us the way, 
but we’re sometimes like those sheep – getting lost 
or tangled up in things we shouldn’t… When we 

make mistakes and get lost because we make bad decisions, he’s always 
there, looking for us, untangling our mess, picking us up and taking us 
home. And when he gets us home, he doesn’t tell us off and ground us 
for a month – no, he forgives us and celebrates that we’re back! Isn’t 
that great?! 

 

Thank you, God, that Jesus is a good shepherd, who loves us, leads us, 
feeds us and protects us. Help us always to stay close to him and to 
follow him. In Jesus’ name.  

Amen 
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The Cowboy Code: 

The cowboys of the Old West had an unwritten code that they lived by. 
The code included such rules as:  

 be courteous,  
 always say "howdy",  
 don't wave at a man on a horse (you should nod),  
 never ride another man's horse without his permission,  
 always help someone in need,  
 and never put on another man's hat. 

They sound like pretty good rules even now! 

 

For more fun and games from the Wild West, come and join us on our 
Calamity Creek holiday club this summer. See y’all there! 

Expect songs. Expect games. Expect crafts. Expect silly costumes.  

But most of all, expect bucket loads of rootin’ tootin’ laughter!  

All of this, to teach us about the wonders of God, and how we can learn from him each and every day. 

Monday 5th - Thursday 8th August 

1pm - 4pm  

Church Field, Upton Grey 

(£20 for 4 days) 

Register via link at WWW.Allsaintsodiham.org.uk  
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VILLAGE HALL
To hire the Village Hall 

please contact Joy MacAndrew  
(joymacandrew@gmail.com)

Greywell

Parish Planning Applications
19/01073/LBC  Greywell Mill The Street Greywell Hook RG29 1DF. Replacement of 1980’s painted softwood 
windows with purpose made hardwood matching items with slim profile double-glazing and associated works  

18/02227/CON Church Cottage The Street Greywell Hook RG29 1DA. Approval of condition 3- details and 
samples of materials and finishes- pursuant to 18/02227/LBC Proposed works to inglenook.

GREYWELL CAFE  
Thursday, 18 July, between 

10.30 and 11.30 am

Wednesday, 14 August 
between 3 and 4 pm

Tea or coffee, and biscuits 
will be provided for a small 

charge of £1 per person, any 
profit going to Village Hall 

funds.

Should anyone require 
transport to the Hall, I am 

sure we will be able to 
arrange it.

Libbie (702978) and Jackie 
(702859) 

Fund Raising Drinks Party
Saturday 3rd August 5.30 – 7.30pm

Rosie Stancliffe kindly invites Greywell villagers to enjoy drinks and 
canapes in her beautiful garden to raise urgently needed funds for the 

imminent internal redecoration of St Mary’s.
Rather than having tickets , all we ask is that you make a donation towards the cost of 

these works and may we suggest £10 per person. 

RSVP by 19th July to 
Ali Lambert -
alisonlambert@me.com
or 
Deborah Glover -
gloverdm@outlook.com

Donations welcome in 
advance –
Friends of St Mary’s
Sort code 309332
Acc 1354044

Children welcome but must be supervised at all times 
due to proximity to river

To be held in Village 
Hall if raining!

St Mary’s Church 
Maintenance

Over the summer and autumn 
there will be various works 

going on at our village church. 
As well as internal decorating, 

routine maintenance tasks 
will be addressed such as the 

guttering and securing the 
flint, brick and stone work 

and updating the electrics. It 
will be good to have St Mary’s 
looking its best and hope that 
inconvenience and disruption 
will be kept to a minimum. 

Thank you for your support and 
understanding over this time.

Libbie Bromfield (Church 
Warden)

 

Calling all artists and photographers 

Greywell Harvest Art Competition 2nd year 

This year’s theme 

The Seasons 
Get inspired and create 

Picture or photograph 

Age groups will be, up to 8, 9-17 and adult 

Judging will be in October 
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Church Notices
‘Journeying together, we worship 
God and serve the community’ 
www.united-parish.org.uk

Mid-Week Holy Communion
We next meet in the warm and welcoming home of Lady Nell at The Dower House in Greywell on Thursday 25th July 
at 11 am.  We have a traditional service, with a chance to discuss the gospel reading, to offer our own prayers and 
then to enjoy coffee, cake and conversation before we go home! We’d love you to join us – and if you would like to 
hear more about it, or would like a lift, please contact Rev Linda Scard. 

Special Church Services
Patronal Services
We have two Patronal services in July.  St. Swithun’s, Nately Scures will be holding their service on July 7th at 3 pm. 
and combining it with a celebratory service to mark the re-opening of the church., The service at St. Stephen’s, Up 
Nately will be at 11.00 am also on 7th July.  At these services we remember the saints who have lent their names to 
our churches.

Special Notices
St Swithun’s, Nately Scures
We will be celebrating the re-opening of St Swithun’s, Nately Scures with a special celebratory ser-vice at 3pm on 
Sunday 7th July. Everyone in the United Parish is welcome to come and join in the worship and festivities and to 
support the community as they move back into their beautiful church.

New Services In August
During August we will be offering a slightly different pattern of services by taking advantage of the summer evenings. 
Most Sunday mornings there will be a Communion service at one of the five churches in the United Parish and in the 
evenings, we will be holding four different styles of ser-vices, you would be very welcome to come along to any or all 
of them.
Sunday 4th August, 6pm, Hymns and Pimms at St Mary’s Mapledurwell.
Come along and sing some of your favourite hymns and enjoy a refreshing glass or two of pimms. 
Sunday 11th August, 6pm, Book of Common Prayer Holy Communion at St Stephen’s Up Nately.
A traditional communion service that offers the chance for quiet reflection during what can be a very busy time.
Sunday 18th August, 5pm, Evensong, at St Swithun’s Nately Scures.
A beautiful, musical service with prayer, chant and hymns.
Sunday 25th August, 6pm, Taizé Service at St Mary’s Greywell.
A candlelit service of contemplation, music and bible readings using the music from the Taizé community in France.

For more information on August services, please see the printed service schedule available in all our churches.

Calamity Creek Holiday Club
Following the swashbuckling success of our Pirate Holiday Club last year the Benefice is once again running a Summer 
Holiday Club, this time set in the Wild West. It will run in the week beginning 5th August and will involve fun, games, 
craft and drama. Places are being snapped up fast so to avoid disappointment go to www.Allsaintsodiham.org.uk and 
follow the holiday club link.

Church Services
July 7th
9.30am Holy Communion (CW) Mapledurwell
11.00am Morning Service Greywell
11.00am Holy Communion (BCP)/Patronal Up Nately
3.00pm Service of celebration with patronal Nately Scures
July 14th
8.30am Holy Communion (BCP) Up Nately
9.30am Family Service Mapledurwell
11.15am Matins Newnham
July 21st
9.30am Holy Communion (BCP) Mapledurwell
11.00am Family Service Greywell
July 28th
8.30am Holy Communion (BCP) Newnham

9.30am Family Service Up Nately
11.00am Holy Communion (CW) Greywell

Diary dates in July:
7th July – Nately Scures – 3 pm 

Celebratory Service.

From the Parish  
Registers...

Funeral Service
23rd May at St Mary’s Greywell, 
Hélène Gray
May she rest in peace.
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This time of year, many people find they are very busy. It’s the last month of school before children break up for 
summer holidays. In these last weeks,  there are many school, sporting and social activities for families to attend 
together.  We also hold a variety activities in our churches .

In Long Sutton and South Warnborough, we’ll be getting ready for our annual Pet Service and a number of baptisms 
this month. We feel blessed to be sharing in the joy of new life (becoming a Christian) and being entrusted to care for 
other lives (our pets).

At the heart of all these activities is a deep joy in creation  -- God’s gifts of humanity, animals and the abundance of 
nature which surrounds us. 

But when we’re whizzing between activities , there’s little time to truly appreciate what God gives to us.

We’re too caught up in life to really appreciate how much we’re blessed by it. 

Slowing down the pace of living doesn’t seem to be an option. 

But is that really true? 

It only takes a few minutes to take time out from the busyness of life and look around us; to look around and say 
thank-you to God. 

If you’re passing a church, drop in and say a little prayer of thanks and praise.  Or just sit quietly for a few moments in 
the peace and quiet of the Church’s holiness.  

If you’re walking the dog, or sitting down for a cup of tea before the next task, say a few words of thanks.

I like to go to the Psalms for a quick ‘thank-you’ prayer – turning to  words like these from Psalm 105:
Oh, give thanks to the Lord!
Talk of His wondrous work. 
Glory in His name. 
For He is the lord our God. 

Words like these, or just a simple prayer from the heart, just take a few minutes away from the busyness of life, but 
bring us so close to the joy of the Creator of life. 

To a time of refreshment and ease -- For body, mind, soul and spirit. 

God’s blessings for a joyful month,
Rev Mary-Beth 

Letter from Reverend Mary-Beth

Church Golf  Day
The North Hampshire Downs Benefice will hold its first ever golf day 
on Monday 30th September this year. As well as 18 holes of golf we will 
serve coffee on arrival at 09.30, a two course carvery meal immediately 
afterwards. and will award prizes.
The venue will be Basingstoke Golf Course and if you have not played 
this delightful parkland course this could be your last opportunity as 
the club moves across the motorway to Dummer in 2020.
This will be a charity event with funds raised going to support the 12 
churches in our area.
The event is open to all, men and ladies. We will play in groups of 4.  If 
you enter as an individual, then we will put you in a group, or enter in 
any multiple you choose.
The cost is £85 per player.
At this stage if you are keen to play would you email lewis.scard@
btinternet.com purely to register an interest.  I will then revert to 
acknowledge receipt and then at a later stage to seek payment.
I am planning on a good number – do not let me down.

Lewis Scard
Churchwarden

All Saints Odiham

The Jubilee Choir (Director 
- Oliver Tarney) presents:

Music for a Summer 
Evening

with Bubbles and 
Strawberries

Sunday 14th July at 7pm

All Saints, Odiham

Tickets £15  
available from  

www.jubileechoir.com / 
01256 701947 also available 
from the Katherine Jane in 

Odiham High Street
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